MINUTES

JOINT CHAIRS MEETING
DATE:

October 23, 2013
TIME:

1:30 p.m.
PLACE:

500 N. Calvert Street

Baltimore, Maryland 21202

PRESENT:

Skip Harclerode (PE Board)





Diane Cho (Architects Board) 




John Mettee (Surveyors Board)



Chris Schein (Board of Landscape Architects)



Carla Viar (Board of Certified Interior Designers) 




Pam Edwards (Executive Director, Design Boards, O&P)




Milena Trust (AG’s office)

Chairman Harclerode called the meeting to order.

APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES

On motion duly made and seconded, the Minutes of the March 14, 2013, meeting were unanimously approved.

ISSUES DISCUSSED

1.
Financial Report.  

Chairs reviewed the most recent Financial Report that confirmed the further increase in the Fund deficit.  The projections for FY 2014 indicate the year-end negative balance of $21,087, which already takes into account expected revenue enhancement for a period of 6 months to be derived from proposed increase of license fees.  The chairs expressed grave concerns when learning of the possibility of having a year-end negative balance, and reiterated the importance of continuing careful monitoring of the Fund.  The chairs requested that Ms. Edwards places the discussion of the Fund balance on the agenda of all design boards on the continuing basis.

2.
Legislative Update.


Ms. Trust reported that the Firm Permit bill for the Boards of Architects, Landscape Architects, and Professional Land Surveyors, which established a framework for penalties, was approved as part of the DLLR legislative package and will be pre-filed.  Ms. Trust will notify the respective Boards of the hearing dates as soon as they become available.  

3.
Digital Signatures Initiative Update.

Ms. Trust reported on the research she has completed on the issue of digital signatures.  While chairs commented that it would be preferable to have DLLR act as a repository of public key, the magnitude of such undertaking will tremendously delay the implementation of new regulatory framework which provides for digital, in addition to handwritten, signatures on documents submitted for permits.  Therefore, the chairs asked Ms. Trust to begin the process of drafting regulations that address the issue of digital signatures.  It is anticipated that Boards Architects and Engineers would be the first two agencies to promulgate such regulations, with other boards to follow.

4.
Electronic Board Room. 

Chairs expressed their concerns over funding of electronic board room.  Yet, in view of advances in technology and their potential applicability to both boards' meetings and the meeting room, the chairs will continue their dialogue with DLLR on this subject.  


5.
Next meeting date.

Chairs agreed to schedule their next meeting date for January 9, 2014. 
ADJOURN.
There being no further business, it was moved, seconded and unanimously approved to adjourn the meeting at 2:30 p.m.
SIGNED BY 
Howard “Skip” Harclerode, P.E., Chairman
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